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Dear Parents,
e
%;’ st Welcome to Year One! We have changed things around in the classroom to help things

flow better and use the space more effectively this year, we hope you like it!

The children have settled in very well this term. They are working well in class and we
are really enjoying having them!

MARS P . - . . . . -
éze;% Our topic this term is “All About Me”. We are linking this theme to literacy and writing

< = . .
based on the story ‘Funny Bones’. In science we are learning about how our bedies

work and we will be experimenting to see how our senses work. In music we are
learning to sing songs linked to our topic and to listen and respond to recorded music. In
art we are creating skeleton pictures using a range of materials and in PSHE we will be
learning how to look after ourselves. \

@ This year we will be practicing our phonics daily and we will be sending phonics work
for you to do at home too. Our guided reading sessions are tailored for each group, with
fmSands an adult working with each group twice a week. We also set follow up tasks that the
children work on independently. During the week the children have the responsibility of
using our reading area in class as an independent group as well. ‘

In literacy and topic work we will be focussing on handwriting, especially letter
formation, sentence structure and punctuation. We will be sending home spellings each
week to practice at home and we have the common exception words that the children
need to know in Year 1 on our spelling wall.

In maths we are currently working on number; number recognition, counting forwards
and backwards, more and less, place value and addition and subtraction. As part of our
maths curriculum we also have a weekly reasoning lesson, where the children are
encouraged to problem solve collaboratively. We also set a weekly challenge for each
group to tackle during the early bird slot. We have created a special space in the
mezzanine level for the children to go to independently to grapple with the weekly
problem!

We will set homework each week on a Friday, please complete this by the following
Wednesday. This may be a task to be completed in their homework books or on
Education City. The activities on Education City help to consolidate what we are
learning in class.
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This year the children have a weekly Forest School session, which we are linking to
science. We will aim to be outside as often as we can in this slot. When the weather
turns more autumnal we would appreciate if you could provide wellies and a waterproof
coat as it can get a bit muddy on the school field. We are also grateful of extra help in
this slot, so if you are available on a Friday afternoon to help out, please let us know.

The most important thing you can do to help your child this year is to read with them
and to them as often as you can. It doesn’t need to be for very long, but reading
regularly will encourage and inspire them to read. Please let us know how often you
read at home, by recording this in their reading diary and please remember to send it
with them to school every day. Mrs Hedges will change their reading books for them
during the week.

We have a star of the day award which we often give out at the end of the day for
working really well in class. If your child brings it home, please return it the following
day!

Thank you very much for dropping your child at the classroom entrance in the mornings

this really helps us to settle into our early bird task in the mornings, we really appreciate
your support.

The Year 1 Team
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